
 

 

Peru (AIDIA, Luis Cervantes, Director):  Please pray for our dedicated ministry teams 
as they travel—often to remote villages—to provide pastoral, leadership, and family 
ministry training. Cecilio, Dina, Rocio, Keila, Ana Maria, and Bathsheba lead these  
efforts, along with many committed volunteers. Others, including Ruth, Shendy, Yuly, 
Silvia, Yulino, Wilson, Disana, Betsabe, Yesenia, Oscar, Cirilo, and Bernardino, serve in 
various roles and are cross-trained to support these teams. Pray for safety, good 
weather, open hearts in the communities, and reliable transportation. Also remember 
the church planters and pastors being trained, asking God to grow them in spiritual 
maturity as they study His Word.  

 

Holly Duke (Reign Ministries: Philippines):  Thanks for praying for the team and I over 
the summer. We are winding down from ministry this week and preparing the gang to 
return home well. Pray for us as we remember seeing God and his Body at work,  
specific things he had for each team member, and for how that will translate to who 
they want to be at home. It’s a busy week, emotional, and usually involves a number of 
conversations about hard things.  

GLOBAL UPDATE BY PASTOR HOLLY 

 FULL-TIME 
 

 Matt Mordaunt (Sharilyn) Lead Pastor 
 Greg Zacharias (Jennifer) Executive & Worship Pastor  
 Everitt Born (Stefanie) Youth & Young Adults Pastor  
 

 PART-TIME 
 

 Noel Santos (Crista)  Connections Pastor | Encircle Ministries 
 Carol Goh (Andrew)          Seniors, Community & Spiritual Care Pastor    
 Anna Carr (Dain)  Children’s & Family Pastor 
 Holly Duke     Missions & Engagement Pastor 
 Chantal Roberts (Jeremy) Worship & Media Communications    
 

 Leon Throness (Carol) Encounter Ministries Director 
 Wayne Massey (Hilarie) Vision Tree & Outreach Director  

PRAYER CHAIN 
To contact the prayer chain with a prayer request please phone  

Alice Reimer at 604.823.6880 or Min Wendel at 604.845.2503. 
For those wishing to inform the pastoral staff please call 604.792.0051. 

Neil Froc (Melody) 
(Chair) 
 

Laurie Throness  
(Vice Chair) 
 

Derek Van Oosterom (Becky) 
(Treasurer)  
 

Bob Derksen (Bev) 

OUR ELDERS 

 OUR PASTORAL STAFF 

 
Bryant Yeomans (Beverly) 
 

Jon Freeman (Liz) 
 

Micah Galmut (Brittany) 
 

Kelly Heibner (Becky) 
 

Ken Orr (Jeanette) 

 

 

 
 
 
This week we’re going to be continuing a three-part series about the Holy 
Spirit. We’re looking at what it means for the Spirit to be our Helper (or  
Paraclete) as Jesus talks about in John 14. We are promised the ongoing 
presence of God, via the Holy Spirit, and this is a really significant aspect of 
what it means to be a disciple of Jesus. 
 
Thanks for joining us today! 
Pastor Everitt 

Visitor Information 
 

Whether you are new or have              
attended for a long time, we are so 
glad to see you! 
 

You will find brief descriptions of 
some of our current ministry     
opportunities in these pages.  
 

For more information please visit 
our website at mycac.ca and visit 
the Connections Centre in the foyer 
with any questions you may have. 

 

604.792.0051 
office@mycac.ca 

 

www.mycac.ca 
 

Office Hours 
Mon - Fri | 9 AM - 4 PM 

(Closed all stat holidays) 
 

8700 Young Rd. 
Chilliwack, BC 

V2P 4P4 

Contact Us 

WELCOME!    
July 27, 2025 



 

   

  
 

 JULY 
 
      28 Monday 
 2 PM | Memorial Service 
 for Wilbert Diewert 
 
     29 Tuesday 
 1:30 PM | Pickleball for 
 experienced players 
 3:30 PM | Pickleball for 
 beginning players 
 6:30 PM | Pickleball for all 
 
     30  Wednesday 
 10 AM | Prayer Team 
 1 PM | Knit & Natter 
 1 PM | Youth Drop-In 
 
     31 Thursday 
 1:30 PM | Pickleball for 
 advanced players 
 6:15 PM | Motorcycle 
 Riders  
 

 AUGUST 
 
     1 Friday 
 10 AM | Oasis Coffee 
 
      2 Saturday 
 
      3  Sunday 
 10 AM | Celebration  
 Service & Kids’ Church 
 

 MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

During service from 10-11:15, nursery, toddler & preschool childcare is available.  
Kindergarten to Grade 5 kids will be invited up to Children’s Church during the service. 

To access our 
WiFi network: 

Name: CAC Guest 
Pswd: Deep&Wide 

Have more time on your hands these days? Telecare 
Crisis & Caring Line is looking for people of all ages to 
help them help others through supportive care over the 
phone. If you are interested in becoming a trained  
listener to hurting people, call their administrative  
number at 604.852.4058. You can serve from the 
safety and comfort of your own home.  

He restores my soul. ~Psalm 23:3 

If you would like to be visited because of illness or  
bereavement, please let us know at the church office. 
Email: office@mycac.ca, or call 604.792.0051.  

Have some free time over the summer? Contact the 
office if you want a free subscription to an enormous 
library of digital, Christian resources! RightNow Media is 
full of excellent teaching and various studies.  

 

Scan the QR code  
to access Wordly, 
our sermon  
translation service: 

JUNE FINANCIAL UPDATE 

Income General Fund:  $96,943.52 
Budgeted General Fund Income:  $88,458.00 
Shortfall or Surplus: $8,485.52 
YTD Shortfall or Surplus: $18,730.10 

Did you know YOU have a mailbox here at CAC?  
Please check the mailboxes by the library for any  

mail that someone may have left for you!  

Soccer Camp is taking place this coming week (July 28th 
- August 1st), at Townsend Park. Please be in prayer for 
everyone’s safety, good weather, and for decisions to be 
made for Christ. Thank you church!   

Are you thinking about attending a Christian Bible  
College or University this September? CAC offers  
limited theological scholarships to qualified candidates. 
Contact the church office for an application form at: 
office@mycac.ca, or at 604.792.0051, or get one at the 
Connections Center. 

 

 CHURCH NEWS 

 

ENGAGE: If you are interested in learning more about baptism, membership, or 
discovering your spiritual gifting, we would love to hear from you. Contact Pastor 
Matt at 604.792.0051, or by email at matt@mycac.ca to find out more!  
 
 

ENCIRCLE:  An important part of growing deeper with Jesus is to be 
encircled by ‘our people.’ People whom we share things in common 
with like interests, values, shared experiences, similar back grounds 
and so on.  Scan the QR code to take next steps!  

 
 

ENCOUNTER:  -“Urgency. Intensity. Helplessness to the point of desperation. 
When these characterize our prayer preparation for doing God’s work, we will 
open the door for God to bless our efforts beyond anything we can imagine” David 
L Rambo (former president of Canadian Bible College and the U.S. Alliance).  

 

What is the Lord saying to you through your time in His word?  The next Bible 
Book Club is on August 10 at 9 AM in the Coffee Connection. Just a chance to 
share with others some of the lessons you are learning from the grandeur of 
God! Plan to join us for this 45 minute window of time… 

JOIN A TEAM 

 

Are you new to Chilliwack Alliance?  
Drop by the Connection Centre after the service.  

Bring your Connection Card - we have a gift for you to take home! 

ENGAGE  |  ENCIRCLE  |  ENCOUNTER 

Using your gifts to serve the church is an important aspect of the Christian life. 
You can give us a call at the office, talk to one of the pastors, or shoot us an 
email/phone call to find out more about the opportunities available! 

 

We express our deepest condolences to Frieda Diewert and family on the recent 
passing of Frieda’s husband, Wilbert, on Sunday, July 20th. A celebration of life  
service will be held here at CAC, Monday, July 28th at 2 PM. Thank you for praying 
for this family in their time of grief. 
 

Dianne Ferris would like to express her thanks and love for those who have  
supported her through these very difficult past months. She appreciates the  
prayers and concern. 
 

Save the date! On Friday, August 22nd you are invited to our annual Oasis Corn 
Roast! The board games start at 3:30 PM and dinner is at 5 PM. Cost is $10/
person. Deadline to register is Sunday, August 17th. Email carol@mycac.ca if you 
have questions. This is an INVITATIONAL event, so be thinking about who you 
could invite. Visit mycac.ca/events to register!  

 

Alpha begins again in the fall! It will run from Thursday, September 18th to  
Thursday, November 20th, beginning at 6 PM. Dinner will be provided for all  
attendees. Contact Pastor Wayne if you’d like to attend or the office. 

 

Ladies Morning Break resumes September 16th! This fall we will do a six-week 
Bible study on Bathsheba. We have access to special pricing ($10 per book) by  
pre-ordering from the author, Gloria M Graf Davidson, with a deadline of August 
5th. Please visit our events page to register for Morning Break, and to order the 
book if you would like one. Thank you! 

mailto:carol@mycac.ca

